
To all the MAFCA Chapter
Coordinators, Newsletter Editors and

Local Chapter volunteers, I would like wish
everyone a great start to 2021. I have a feeling it won’t be

easy and we very well could look back and think 2020 was a
piece of cake compared to the unknowns we face for 2021. As
the face of our local MAFCA chapters, I want to thank you for
keeping our hobby front and centered with our many members.
Every chapter of every car club I come in contact with is
facing the same challenges of keeping our clubs active, the
membership vibrant and our membership informed and active.

This is my inaugural article and I look forward to not only
conversing with you this year but also getting to know you
personally. Information is knowledge and keeping the
information flowing will allow our membership to make the
best and most informed decisions for the local chapters.

With all the activities that have been canceled or delayed the
MAFCA Board is pleased to inform the membership that the
National Tour scheduled for June is still scheduled and a
second hotel was recently added to the available
accommodations. All systems are still on go for a great tour
and I for one can’t wait. New Hampshire is one of only four
states I’ve never visited and one of the few states I’ve yet to
drive my Model A. What a “bucket list” trip this will be for me
and my wife. Make your plans now. You don’t want to miss
this one!
“Paying it Forward” - Robert Bullard


